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STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN RESOURCES
	

	
	
	


Below is an announcement from Anita Hayes, Director, Medicaid and WVCHIP Eligibility Policy, Bureau for Medical Services:

Due to the Coronavirus (COVID-19) National Emergency, the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act, and the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA), the West Virginia Bureau for Medical Services (BMS) and WV Children’s Health Insurance Program (WVCHIP) is issuing the following policies clarifications effective immediately.

· The weekly $600 Federal Pandemic Unemployment Compensation payments provided for in the CARES Act will be disregarded as income for Medicaid and WVCHIP eligibility determinations. This income will NOT be countable for determining eligibility for MAGI or non-MAGI Medicaid categories or for WVCHIP. Regular weekly unemployment compensation payments will continue to count as income per current policy.

· The one-time $1,200 stimulus payment provided for in the CARES Act will NOT count as income for any Medicaid or WVCHIP category and will be disregarded as an asset for 12 months.

· Effective March 18, 2020, until the termination of the National State of Emergency, COVID-19 testing and treatment is included in the definition of an emergency medical condition found in the IMM at 15.7.6.B.2 for Emergency Medicaid eligibility for non-qualified non-citizens.

We will continue to provide guidance as we receive it and will be updating our policy manual to reflect the policies above. If you have questions or concerns, please contact me or the Eligibility Policy Unit at DHHRBMSMedicaidElig@wv.gov.

 


Bill J. Crouch


Cabinet Secretary
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